North Bondi Precinct Minutes

 Minutes of the 19th June 2005
held at the
Uniting Church Hall Warners Ave
from 1.30pm


1. Present : Peter Quartly[Chairman], Cl Sally Betts, , Cl Tony Kay, Nicole Stevens [Waverley Council]
and 12 residents, as per the attached attendance sheet [although noting two members did not 
sign the attendance sheet].

2. Apologies
Cl Joy Clayton & Caroline Cass.

3. Absent
Cl George Newhouse.

4. Minutes
The April minutes were adopted as a true record.

5. Business Arising

a] Seven Ways
Cl. Tony Kay. provided an update on the matter, including Proposed Seven Ways Concept Design Plan [A05/0452].
Advised the public exhibition has been concluded and now looking at submissions.
It will now go to the Community & Public Works Committee.
The next step will be looking at landscaping.
Gerard advised he surveyed the area and made a submission.
The Chairman advised he made a private submission suggesting Plowman street change the one way section from north to south to south to north. This did not receive a positive response.

b] Mitchell Street bus shelter
The shelter has been replaces and already been through one lot of graffiti.
This would seem to be an ongoing problem in our current environment.

c] Dover Heights Secondary College Development
It would seen the State government is trying to renege on what they promised to build.
It would seem some $7,000,000:00 has been withdrawn from the project, however, the $22,000,000:00 for the new works has not been altered. Only the existing crumbling structure is not going to get the upgrade promised.
Resolved we write to our Local member & express our disquiet at the Governments proposal not to fully renovate the school as previously agreed to.

d] Waverley Transport Policy & reduced public transport service 
No developments.

e] Barracluff Park & Alcohol Free sign
Although both Cl Kay & Nicole have made requests to have two signs installed, this has
not occurred.
There are still problems with under age drinking. No sign of a police presence observed.

f] St. Anne's Church
Cl Kay advised Council has responded to the draft Conservation Management Plan and is awaiting for an update from the Church.

g] Character study of North Bondi
No developments.
Resolved we again ask.

h] Murriverie Road & speeding
We still have not heard anything.

i] Posters who is responsible for prosecuting
No developments.
Resolved we write another letter to Council.
Mr. Giuthre tabled his correspondence [31/5] to Peter Debnam M.P. & his response [6/6].

j] 75 Blair Street - the DCC has been deferred [8/04]
No developments to our knowledge.
Resolve the matter lapse.

k] Hugh Bamford oval gates not being locked
No complaints received recently.
Resolved the matter lapse.

l] Hugh Bamford Oval & dogs
No complaints received recently.
Resolved the matter lapse.

m] Hugh Bamford Oval & backpackers
No complaints received recently.
Resolved the matter lapse.

n] Barracluff Park & playground
No developments.

o] Seven Ways & sponsorship from corporate body’s
No developments.

p] Bondi Beach & shower pipe damage in front of Bondi Surf Club
No developments

q] Hardy Street speed restrictions
Advised will not be resolved until after the renovations to the school are complete.

r] DA application for the Bondi Motel cnr Campbell Pde & Roscoe St
Cl. Betts advised a new concept design has been submitted, that is smaller & has been approved in principle by Council.

s] Mitchell St & Hardy St intersection
No developments will occur until the school is completed..

t] NOTICE OF MOTION by member Mr. Morris Forbes:- 
In Council Programmes directly affecting some 65,000 residents, this Precinct, in Council’s new Waste collection system, regrets that only a very small number were consulted prior to adoption of the new and changed system by Council in May last year. All residents have recently been circularised by Council and real and effective consultation would have been achieved if such circulars had been issued, in brief terms, inviting responses from residents at least one month before the official adoption of the new policy. In the result, Council’s actual prior consultation amounted to a token engagement of the public affected. 

Was stood over due to Morris having to leave early.

u] Waverley together
The Chairman advised he has attended three local meeting & two committee meetings with Gerard.
Part of their preamble is :-
“Waverley wants to help determine its own future, protecting & building on what is good……
Will include a vision for the kind of place the community wants Waverley to be in 2017.
….be a shared document with the community based on extensive consultation…
40 different community sessions.
What is most important to the community.”
Councils draft vision is:-
“To lead the way in supporting & respecting Waverley’s people, unique coastal landscape & beach culture by encourage diversity, generosity of spirit, creativity, community & pride in our natural built environment.”
Things that have received a high priority so far are:-
The maintenance of existing single story houses.
Improved transportation [train to at least Bondi Beach].
No future sale of open spaces.
Cl Betts spoke on the eleven general themes & how they will be pulled together & provide Council with goals.

6 Reports

6.1 Chairman

6.1.1 Report
A verbal report was given.

6.1.2 RIAMP [Waterboard]
The Chairman advised the project is proceeding without any major problems.

6.1.3 Bus stops at Cnr Murriverie Rd/Hardy St & Mitchell St/O’Donnell St
A seat has been placed on the concrete blocks.

6.1.4 Frank Ormby
Advised Frank passed away. He was very active in the Precinct system & in particular Penkivil Precinct.

6.1.5 Cloes mural
Advised council [12/5] that it was defaced.

6.1.6 Statewide Mutual Newsletter May 2005 {Issue 2/04]
Advised page 2 confirms they provide cover for Council volunteers.

6.1.7 Bondi Bowling Club
Has written to the Club & confirmed our previous correspondence requested that we hold 4 meetings a year.
It was personally handed to Mr. Alan Mourant, who did not seem to want us to continue to use their facilities, however, he would refer to the Committee.

6.1.8 Telecommunication facility on OSH Rd
We received a negative response.
Spoke to the Wentworth Courier re same.

6.1.9 Bondi Beach Strategic Planning Committee
Cl John Wakefield has provided a document by Richard Florida. 

6.1.10 Waterboard gate
Has been fixed.

6.2 Traffic Co-ordinator 

6.2.1 Extract from the Mayoral Minute – School Transportation
Provided

6.3 DA Co-ordinator
Nil.

6.4 Police
Nil – not in attendance.

6.5 Cl Betts
Nil.

6.6 Cl Kay

6.6.1 Blair St flowers
The cannas have been removed.
Council staff have not made ant recommendation as to what to replace them with.

6.7 Precinct Co-ordinator

6.7.1 City to Surf fun run
Tabled.

6.7.2 Bowl-A Rama
Tabled event proposal.

6.7.3 Review of Sydney Buses in Waverley
Additional questionnaires tabled.

6.7.4 Tree @ the cnr of Mitchell St & O’Donnell St
Has been put into the system [cars No. 93710].

6.7.5 Development Control Plan No.37 Telecommunication & Radiocommunication [DCP No.37]
Tabled.

7 Correspondence
Tabled

8 General Business

8.1 Bondi Road Arts Centre
Mrs. Glazer expressed concern about a dripping tap, that has not been fixed in the last two weeks.

8.2 36 Blair St
Concern was expressed with respect to rubbish in front of it..

8.3 April meeting
The meeting thanked Mrs. Glazer for her generous gesture in allowing the group to use her premises when the Bondi Bowling Club would not let us use theirs.
Resolved we ask Council to write & thank Mrs. Glazer for same.

8.4 Gilgandra Road playground
Concern was expressed about the tape around some pieces of equipment.
Resolved the matter be chased up with Council.

8.5 Murriverie Rd/Gilgandra Rd laneway
Concern was expressed about the state of the wooden northern entrance & its untidy state.
Resolved we raise with Council & ask if the northern section be made a green area.

8.6 Rosebay ferry
Disappointment was expressed that there was nolonger a bus to Rose Bay, with the 321 now not running.

8.7 Footpath art
Resolved we ask Council to give consideration to adding school artworks into new pavements.

Meeting Closed 2.37pm

Next meeting 7 p.m. Wednesday 26th October 2005 Bondi Bowling Club.



Chairman
31/08/2005
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